
If you have any questions about enrolments, or if your 
circumstances have changed, please contact the 
school office as soon as possible. 
 
To enrol in a school that has an EMP in place,        
students must meet eligibility criteria as outlined in 
the School enrolment management procedure which 
includes the following: 
· Identifying student living within catchment (proof of 
residency is required) 
· Identifying students who are entitled to enrol as if in 
catchment, such as: 
o Students who are subject to Child Protection Orders 
o Students who’ve been excluded from another school 
o Students with a disability can enrol to attend a    
specific disability program, if it meets their             
individualised care and it closest to their home 
o Student whose parent/legal guardian is employed at 
the school 
o Siblings of current students who reside out of  
catchment (subject to meeting the definition of sibling 
in the EMP, enrolling sibling must not have been   
enrolled in a Program of Excellence, enrolment to be 
concurrent to the current student enrolled) 
o Students whose principal place of residence is more 
than 55k from their nearest school (can enrol in a 
neighbouring school) 
o Students who reside at the school’s purpose built 
boarding facility 
o Students in remote/regional locations who access a 
School Transport Assistance Scheme bus service can 
enrol in their nearest school 
 
If you do have any requests about other students 
(friends or issues) we need to be aware of, please 
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P and C Meeting 
Our final P and C meeting for 2024 will be on     
Monday afternoon at 5:30pm, November 11. This 
meeting will be held in our school staffroom and   
everyone is welcome to come along. 
 
We will be discussing the end of year event, South’s 
Starry Night. We will be just showing our                
pre-recorded class presentations and running a small 
celebration evening. It will be a great evening to come 
along and watch your child on the big screen as a 
family. 
 
Our P and C have been successful this year supporting 
our school financially. These funds have helped our 
school to fund several class excursions, our new    
outdoor learning spaces, uniforms for our extension 
programs and end of year celebrations. 
 
Thanks to all the parents who support or organise our 
fundraising activities throughout the year. 
 
Sun Safety and Hats 
Parents have an important role to ensure their children 
establish healthy sun protection habits during the   
early years. Research into the effectiveness of role 
modelling shows us that adopting sun protective    
behaviours yourself means your children will be more 
likely to do the same. 
 
Please model and remind your child to: 
1. Wear appropriate sun safe clothing - with collars 
and long sleeved where possible 
2. Apply sunscreen 30+ before school each day 
3. Wear an appropriate hat for the activity 
4. Stand or sit in the shade where ever possible 
5. Drink plenty of water when the temperature is 
above 30. 
Children will be allowed to have water bottles in their 
rooms as children need to rehydrate more often in the 
summer months. 
 
Enrolment Management Plan 
We are pleased to announce that due to increased   
interest and enrolments, our school has reached 80% 
of capacity. This means we will accommodate        
between 84 students per year level in 2025. We have 
already filled our quota for 2025 Prep enrolments. For 
those who have already enrolled, or meet the specified 
criteria, your child’s place is secured. 
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adopting positive strategies and seeking support,    
students can navigate this time with confidence and 
emerge stronger. Let’s work together to create a    
supportive environment that fosters resilience and 
well-being for all our students. 
Report cards will be sent out during Week 10 of this 
term and if you have any concerns either before or 
after your child’s report card, please talk to your 
classroom teacher. 
 
 
 
LIBRARY BAGS 
At Gympie South we have a requirement for           
library books to travel to and from school in a        
waterproof library bag, as this helps keep our books 
protected from damage (A strong plastic bag is also 
acceptable). Our school library bags are available for 
purchase from the school tuckshop from 8am to 2pm 
Wednesday to Friday and can also be purchased 
through the QKR! app. These bags are very durable 
and are likely to last beyond your students primary 
school years. We love it that our learners want to    
borrow and are keen readers, but we also have to    
ensure that our books are protected to allow others to 
read them too!  
Thank you for helping keep our books safe! 

email them in by November 15 and we will try to   
accommodate them where possible. For 2025, we will 
not be taking parent requests around teachers. 
 
Our focus for the upcoming year is to continue       
fostering a positive and enriching educational         
environment. We are proud of our community's 
growth and are committed to ensuring that every    
student receives the support and resources they need 
to thrive. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support and for being an 
integral part of our school community. We look     
forward to another successful year in 2025! 
 
 
 
 
We are getting towards the end of term and the end of 
the year – and this time is always quite busy with   
assessment, in preparation for our end of year         
reporting. 
As this time of the year approaches, it’s natural for 
students to feel a mix of excitement and anxiety. This 
period can be challenging, but it’s also an excellent 
opportunity to build resilience—a crucial life skill that 
helps us bounce back from setbacks and thrive in the 
face of challenges. 
 
Understanding Resilience 
Resilience is the ability to recover from difficulties 
and adapt to change. It’s not about avoiding stress but 
learning how to manage it effectively. Developing 
resilience can help students not only cope with the 
pressures of assessments but also excel in their       
academic and personal lives. 
As parents, it is our job to teach and talk to our     
children about what they need to do to do their best 
and to share what is important in relation to            
assessments. 
Some tips for parents who may have anxious children 
are to: 
1. Encourage Open Communication: Create an   
environment where students feel comfortable         
discussing their concerns, worries and challenges. 
2. Model Resilience: Demonstrate how to handle 
stress and setbacks in your own life. Children often 
learn by observing the adults around them. 
3. Provide Reassurance: Remind students that      
assessments are just one part of their educational  
journey and that it’s okay to make mistakes and learn 
from them. 
4. Celebrate Effort, Not Just Results: Acknowledge 
the hard work and dedication students put into their 
studies, regardless of the outcome. 
5. Offer Practical Support: Help students develop 
effective study habits and provide resources or tools 
that can aid their learning process. 
Assessment periods can be stressful, but they also  
offer a valuable opportunity to develop resilience. By 
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Community 

What’s Next 
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Upcoming Events 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

DATE DETAILS 

02.11.24 Cooran Robotics Day 

04.11.24 Year 5 High Ropes 

20.11—22.11.24 Year 4 Camp 

20.11.24 RI Event 

26.11.24 Prep—Year 2 Awards 

27.11.24 Year 3—Year 5 Awards 

27.11.24 Cultural Evening 

29.11.24 Year 6 Farewell Ceremony 

03.12.24 Year 6 Noosa Trip 

03.12.24 Street Science 

04.12.24 South’s Starry Night 

05.12.24 Junior Swimming Carnival 

06.12.24 Break Up Day 

09.12.24 Interschool Chess Tournament 



ACTIVITY PAYMENT DUE DATES  

DUE DATE DETAILS 

11.11.24 Year 6 Camp 2025—deposit 

11.11.24 Year 4 Camp 

26.11.24 Street Science 

  

Office Update 

Student Absence Line:  Option #1 

When calling to notify the school of your 

child’s absence - please use option #1 and 

leave a short message to include your 

name, your child’s name and the reason for 

their absence. 

This option has been designed especially for 

student absences and allows office staff to 

check the messages at convenient times 

throughout the day. 
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This week you would have received an invitation to 

create a QParents account for your student/s.       

QParents will assist both staff and parents in sharing 

and responding to information in an efficient and   

effective way. 

Creating your QParents account will take                

approximately 10 minutes, but should you have any 

questions please email                                               

admin@gympiesouthss.eq.edu.au or call our friendly 

office staff for assistance.  


